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2008-0077

NOTICE OF HEARING

ON THE MATTER OF THE VACATION 

OF A PORTION OF RIGHT-OF-WAY:

South 116th Street

VACATION FILE V- 2585

PROPOSED ORDINANCE (2008-0077)

Petitioner:  Peter J. Findley


NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that a proposed ordinance for the vacation of a portion of South 116th Street has been filed with the Clerk of the County Council.


A public hearing will be held before the King County Hearing Examiner, In the Fourth Floor Conference Room Office of the Hearing Examiner, 400 Yesler Way, Seattle, WA  98104 on the 2nd of April at 9:30am or soon thereafter.  

NOTE:  If the Seattle School District announces a district-wide school closure due to adverse weather conditions or similar area emergency, the public hearing on this matter will be postponed.  Parties of record will be notified of the time and date of the rescheduled hearing.  Questions can be directed to the Hearing Examiner’s Office at (206) 296-4660.

The area to be vacated is described as follows:

That portion of the South 116th Street right-of-way, adjacent and abutting the north line of property located at 11610 Renton Avenue South, being Tax Lot Numbers 112304-9074, and 122304-9064.    

Containing an area of 4,412 square feet, more or less.  The adjacent parcels are zoned R-48.

INFORMATION ON THIS PROPOSED ACTION CAN BE OBTAINED FROM KING COUNTY DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION ROAD SERVICES DIVISION: 

TELEPHONE: (206) 296-3731 OR (206) 296-6522, 

EMAIL:  
Roads.R/WVacations@kingcounty.gov

Dated at Seattle,Washington, this 19th day of March, 2008.
Metropolitan King County Council

King County, Washington

Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council
